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20th April, 2021. 

His Excellency, 

Miguel Diaz-Canel Bermúdez 

First Secretary of the Communist Party of Cuba. 

Havana, Cuba. 

Through: The Ambassador 

Embassy of Cuba, Accra. 

Your Excellency, 

CONGRATULATIONS 

On behalf of the leadership and members of the Socialist Forum of Ghana (SFG), we extend 

our warmest congratulations to you on your election as First Secretary of the Communist 

Party of Cuba. 

We note that your elevation has taken place at a time of intensified aggressive actions against 

the Republic of Cuba and its people by the United States of America and its allies. The 

imposition of an illegal blockade is nothing more than a blatant and futile attempt by US to 

strangulate the Cuban revolution. 

Even in the face of the blockade and many terrorists acts, Cuba has continued to demonstrate 

its solidarity with the African people and indeed all peoples of the world. 

In Africa we cannot forget the contribution of Cuba to the national liberation struggle 

especially the internationalist intervention which solidified the independence of Angola and 

led to the overthrown of apartheid in South Africa.  

Today, Cuba continues to make significant contributions in the fields of health and education 

throughout Africa and through the scholarships it offers, scores of thousands of Africans have 

been trained as doctors, engineers, agriculturists, and teachers. 

We in the Socialist Forum of Ghana, pledge to continue in the path created by Osagyefo Dr 

Kwame Nkrumah and Comandante Fidel Castro at the meeting at Hotel Teresa in Harlem in 

1959. We stand in unwavering solidarity with Cuba in its heroic battles against imperialism. 
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Forward with the Cuban Revolution 

Forward with Ghana-Cuba Solidarity. 

 

 

Kwesi Pratt Jnr 

General Secretary. 

 


